From: <u>Miller.Scott@epamail.epa.gov</u>

To: <u>Sweigard, Kimberly A.</u>; <u>Murry, Fredrick J.</u>

Cc: Hutton, Richard H; John Mousa; Helton, Kelsey; Pat Cline; Keefer.David@epamail.epa.gov;

Adams.Glenn@epamail.epa.gov; Koporec.Kevin@epamail.epa.gov; Brourman, Mitch (Pittsburgh) NA; Anderson,

<u>Paul</u>

Subject: Re: Meeting/Workshop Request

Date: Tuesday, June 08, 2010 8:57:19 AM

Dear Ms. Sweigard,

Thank you for Mr. Murry's letter. In previous discussions with Site stakeholders, EPA had agreed to schedule a meeting with Alachua County EPD, GRU, and City of Gainesville representatives. Feedback that I have received to date indicated that there was a preference for a meeting after EPA released a proposed plan.

Dr. Cline and I have had a discussion related to some of these issues, and we believe that these issues are worthy of discussion although we may not share

the same view on a number of the issues raised. I had previously requested from Dr. Cline proposed language for inclusion into a proposed plan that would address some issues that she raised in Mr. Murry's letter. As the time of EPA's release of the proposed plan is quickly approaching, I reiterate my previous request for sample language that could be installed in a proposed plan to address issues here.

I support a meeting to discuss these issues. However, such a meeting may not be able to be scheduled prior to release of EPA's proposed plan. Thank you, Scott Miller
Remedial Project Manager
Superfund Division
Superfund Remedial Branch
Section C
U.S. EPA Region 4
61 Forsyth Street, SW
Atlanta, GA 30303
Phone (404) 562-9120
Fax (404) 562-8896

From: "Sweigard, Kimberly A." <sweigardka@cityofgainesville.org>

To: Scott Miller/R4/USEPA/US@EPA

Cc: 'John Mousa' <jjm@alachuacounty.us>, "Hutton, Richard H" <HUTTONRH@gru.com>, "Helton, Kelsey"

<Kelsey.Helton@dep.state.fl.us>

Date: 06/07/2010 06:22 PM

Subject: Meeting/Workshop Request

Dear Mr. Miller,

Please find attached a request from Mr. Murry for a meeting/workshop. The original will be forwarded to you in the mail. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you,

Kimberly Sweigard Senior Executive Assistant City of Gainesville Office of Assistant City Manager Fred Murry (352) 393-8674

OFFICE HOURS: Monday thru Thursday 7 AM to 6 PM CLOSED on Fridays

FYI: Under Florida's public records law, most written communications to or from City officers and employees regarding City business are public records and are available to the public upon request. Your email communications may be subject to public disclosure.[attachment "6-3-10 Mtg Request to EPA.pdf" deleted by Scott Miller/R4/USEPA/US]